
CITY OF BOULDER 
OPEN COMMENT SPEAKER LIST 

                                         for Thursday, September 19, 2024 
 

Community Member Presentations: 
“Confirmed” Open Comment speakers now have the opportunity to provide 
presentations to the City Clerk’s Office (cityclerksoffice@bouldercolorado.gov) that 
will be shown to Council during their time to speak. Presentations are to be 
submitted in a PowerPoint format no later than 3:00 p.m. the day of the meeting. 
You will receive a confirmation e-mail informing you your presentation has been 
received by 4 p.m. If you do not receive a confirmation, please let us know as soon as 
possible as we do not have the capacity to address these type of requests during the 
meeting. 

 
Presentations will be shown only to Council and will not appear on any “livestream” 
formats such as Channel 8 or YouTube. 

 
 In-Person (Council Chambers): 

 
1. Stephen Haydel 

2. Alexey Davies 

3. Sarah Napier 

4. Robyn Kube 

5. Melinda Kassen 

6. Michael Mills 

7. Harry Budisidharta 

8. Judy Nogg 

9. Sue Prant 

10. Barbara Gordon 

11. Gary Sprung 

12. Kristen Marshall 

13. Rokhiya Ngom 

14. Pete Olesen 

 



 Virtual 
 

15. Michael Le Desma 

16. Martha Roskowski 

17. Tila Duhaime 

18. Jennifer Ho 

19. Foster Goodwill 

20. Charles Brock 

 
 

Time for open comment on any subject not scheduled for public hearing is 
provided for at each regular business meeting of the council. Up to forty-five 
minutes is provided at the beginning of the meeting. During open comment, an 
individual speaker can speak for  up to two minutes. 

 
Sign up for speakers will be available via the internet, beginning at 8:00 a.m. the 
Friday prior to the meeting. Online sign up shall end at 2:00 p.m. on the day 
preceding a meeting, even if the day preceding a meeting is a holiday. No later 
than 5:00 p.m. on the day prior to the meeting or noon on the day of the meeting, 
if the day prior to the meeting is a city holiday, the city clerk shall post on the 
internet a list of no more than twenty individuals who will be invited to speak at 
the meeting.  
 
With the June 20, 2024 update to the “Council Procedures” in affect, please be 
advised that with more than 20 people signing up to speak, the Clerk’s Office first 
identified and prioritized community members who DID NOT speak during 
open comment at the previous regular meeting. After the randomization process 
was completed, those individuals filled the 20 available speaking slots.  
 

If there were open slots remaining, speakers who have been identified as having 
spoken at the prior meeting would be randomly chosen to fill any remaining slots 


